LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE  

SPECIAL MEETING

7th July, 2003
Walkden Congregational Church,

Manchester Road,

Walkden.


Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.03 p.m.

PRESENT:
Stephen Farrow - in the Chair fillin "line 1" 


Councillors Devine, Fernandez, Payne, Potter, Smyth and Witkowski fillin "other names" 


Cath Hamilton 
} Kenyon Residents’ Association



Shirley Edwards
}



Aled Owen - Walkden High School



Mavis Bonney 
} Peel Community Disco



Sylvia Phillips
}



Barbara Nicholas - Salford Community Network



Aaron Bolton - Local Young Person



Sandra Turner - Walkden Congregational Church



Phill Harries - Salford Community Venture



Shirley Buckley - Walkden Community and Business Association



Adrian Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust



Josie Browne - Community Representative


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator




Eileen Buchan - Salford Youth Service




Mike Arnold - Development Services Directorate 




Sheila Murtagh 
} Chief Executive Directorate




Diana Martin

}




Marie Lindars
}




Nikki Park - Committee Services Officer

24.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors E. Burgoyne, V. Burgoyne and Pennington and Matthew Lynn, Frank McNulty, Jean Palin, Pat Fitton and Tony Cribbin.

25.
ACTION PLAN AND THE LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP

Diana Martin and those present at the Community Committee took part in a question and answer session with regard to the Local Strategic Partnership and issues relating to social inclusion.  


Sheila Murtagh gave a presentation on the Local Strategic Partnership (LSP) with specific reference to:-

· What was LSP?

· What should the LSP do?

· Delivering the LSP Vision

· Community Plan 

· Neighbourhood Renewal

· Salford Community Plan

· Partnership Structure

· Salford Community Plan - Little Hulton/Walkden, Six local priorities

· Redevelopment of Little Hulton Community School

· Improved transport provision

· To maintain environmental and housing improvements

· To improve skills and access to jobs and training

· To tackle business crime through use of CCTV

· To engage young people and promote positive citizenship

· The LSP and its Community Plan 

· What had been achieved

· What was going to be done

Marie Lindars gave a presentation on the Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy (NRS) with specific reference to:-

· What was a Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy?

· Reasons for the NRS

· Building blocks of the NRS

· Framework

· Little Hulton and Walkden’s position

· Priorities for action

· Resource in the strategy

· Implications

· Monitoring progress

· Early warning system

· Taking things forward

Reference was made to (a) whether research had been carried out with regard to the reasons why life expectancy in the area was less than the national average, (b) employment and its role in tackling deprivation, (c) the high standard of properties within Little Hulton, (d) the education statistics as the data appeared to include the Worsley/Boothstown area, (e) concerns with regard to focusing on statistics when other factors should be considered, (f) the need to consider the message which was being circulated to those children who did not achieve targets set, (g) the need to consider Little Hulton and Walkden as one area, (h) concerns regarding the lack of signs directing people to Little Hulton, (i) whether an update report would be presented at a future meeting which would enable members of the Community Committee to identify whether improvements had been made and whether such a report could relate to Little Hulton and Walkden rather than the City of Salford as a whole, (j) Salford Community Network and the need to think about engaging local people, (k) comments within the report which describe shopping in the area as being dynamic and the need to ensure that details contained within the document were accurate, and (l) education and recreation, as it was felt that there was not enough detail within the document, as these were important aspects of regeneration.

Marie Lindars reported that (i) research had been carried out to identify causes with regard to life expectancy within the area being below the national average and officers were working at a local level to address issues such as deprivation, (ii) information with regard to the education statistics had been collected via individual schools, however, it was hoped that a system would be developed which would enable information to be obtained via post codes which would therefore be more accurate, (iii) the Neighbourhood Renewal Strategy did highlight Little Hulton on the map, (iv) an update report would be produced in September/October, 2003, and it was hoped that as data would be collected using a post code system the statistics would be more relevant to the Community Committee area, and (v) information had been obtained using a variety of sources and the comments raised would be taken on board to enable the document to be developed further.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Sheila Murtagh, Marie Lindars and Diana Martin be thanked for an informative presentation.



(2) THAT the comments raised with regard to the lack of signage for the Little Hulton area be investigated.

26.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

Aled Owen expressed concern with regard to recent information which had been received indicating that it would not be possible to offer a summer play scheme at Walkden High School due to an incident which had occurred in the previous year.

Angie Taylor reported that discussions had been held in relation to this matter as it appeared that the decision not to provide a summer play scheme had been made in isolation without consulting the Community Sector Team, and concerns were expressed that this had a negative aspect with regard to the good work which had been carried out in the area with specific reference to recent anti-social behaviour orders.


Eileen Buchan reported that funding had been secured (a) via connexions for the provision of activities within the area from July, 2003, to March, 2004, which would commence with detached workers being situated within Parr Fold Park and (b) to enable the Youth Centres to remain open during the summer holidays.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Angie Taylor submit a report at the next meeting of the Community Committee following discussions with regard to the provision of a summer play scheme at Walkden High School.


(b)
General

(i)
Gates at Parr Fold Park

Aled Owen expressed concern with regard to the new gates erected at Parr Fold Park as they did not appear to comply with the planning permission and they were not complementary to the existing fence.


RESOLVED:
THAT Angie Taylor investigate the matter and report back at the next meeting of the Community Committee.


(ii)
Salford Disability Forum

Josie Brown reported that there would be a meeting of the Salford Disability Forum on 11th July, 2003, in Committee Room 4 at the Civic Centre, Swinton, from 11.00 a.m. to 2.00 p.m. to discuss transport issues.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(iii)
Salford Community Network

Josie Brown reported that there would be a meeting of the Salford Community Network on 15th July, 2003, at Irlam Steel Club from 4.45 p.m. to 7.30 p.m.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(iv)
Walkden Family Fun Day

Councillor Stan Witkowski reported that the Walkden Family Fun Day would be held on 20th July, 2003.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

28.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group at its meeting held on 13th June, 2003, be endorsed subject to the application submitted by the Education and Leisure Directorate as it was requested that this application be deferred to enable further information to be obtained.

29.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 28th July, 2003, at Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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